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July 9, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit for your consideration an ordinance that will enhance the Employee Transportation Program (ETP) by providing additional public transportation choices for King County employees.  Specifically, the attached ordinance modifies King County Code 3.12.188 to add Everett Transit as a participating agency in the ETP.
The public transportation service offered by Everett Transit reduces congestion, lowers emissions, and provides vehicular travel alternatives and connections to regional transit services for employees.  An estimated 1,250 employee trips will be accommodated on Everett Transit during the agreement period at a cost of $556, or approximately 75 cents per trip.  This cost is less than other local bus service provided as part of the ETP.  Funding for this request was approved in the 2012 budget.
Everett Transit is part of the Regional Passport product within the One Regional Card for All (ORCA) Business account program.  The Regional Passport also provides unlimited rides on Community Transit, King County Metro Transit, Kitsap Transit, Pierce Transit, and Sound Transit services.  Over 750 employers in King County provide Regional Passport as a standard set of commute benefits to employees.

This ordinance to add Everett Transit as a participating agency in the ETP supports and is consistent with the King County Strategic Plan.  The ETP works to coordinate and develop services for an integrated and seamless regional transportation system for King County employees (Objective 2.b. Economic Growth and Built Environment) and encourages King County employees to reduce their environment impact (Objective 4.c Environmental Sustainability).

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  If you have any questions regarding this ordinance, please contact Kerry Delany-Sickle, Human Resources Senior Manager, at 
206-296-8505.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff


Patrick Hamacher, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

    Executive Office (KCEO)
Chris Arkills, Transportation Policy Advisor, KCEO

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Kerry Delaney Sickle, Human Resources Senior Manager, Human Resources
    Division, DES

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
Victor Obeso, Manager, Service Development, Metro Transit Division, DOT
PAGE  

